The regular meeting of the Green Township Board of Trustees held on December 18, 2015 was called to order at 1:30 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance.
Roll Call:  Chairman Rosiello, present; Trustee Callos, present; Trustee Linnenberg, present; Fiscal Officer Straus, present.
Chairman Rosiello moved to approve the minutes for the regular meeting of December 14, 2015.  Trustee Callos seconded the motion.  All voted Aye.

RESOLUTION #15-1218-A
Chairman Rosiello moved to pass a resolution approving the Amended Estimated Resources for 2015.  Trustee Callos seconded the motion. Trustee Linnenberg:  Aye; Trustee Callos:  Aye; Chairman Rosiello:  Aye.

RESOLUTION #15-1218-B
Chairman Rosiello moved to pass a resolution approving the Amended Appropriations for 2015.  Trustee Callos seconded the motion. Trustee Linnenberg:  Aye; Trustee Callos:  Aye; Chairman Rosiello: Aye.

RESOLUTION #15-1218-C
Chairman Rosiello moved to pass a resolution to set Natural Gas Aggregation Program Agreement between Green Township, Hamilton County and Constellation Energy Services-Natural Gas, for natural gas for a period between the first meter read date in January, 2016 (February, 2016 billing cycle) through the April, 2016 meter read date (May, 2016 billing cycle). The rate will be at or below $0.344/ccf (Locked in Price with Flex Down Opportunity Rate for Delivery Period states above).  Trustee Callos seconded the motion. Trustee Linnenberg:  Aye; Trustee Callos:  Aye; Chairman Rosiello:  Aye.

Fiscal Officer, Tom Straus, stated that he had nothing to report.
Township Attorney, Frank Hyle, asked the Trustees to consider a resolution to amend the Green Township Property Maintenance Code to add Police Officer Troy Biggs as a Property Maintenance Code (PMC) Officer in conjunction with the Director of Public Services.  
RESOLUTION #15-1218-D

Chairman Rosiello moved to pass a resolution to amend the Green Township Property Maintenance Code to add Police Officer Troy Biggs as a Property Maintenance Code Officer in conjunction with the Director of Public Services.  Trustee Callos seconded the motion. Trustee Linnenberg:  Aye; Trustee Callos:  Aye; Chairman Rosiello: Aye.
Township Administrator, Kevin Celarek, reported on the Hamilton County Planning Staff Public Meeting on December 16, 2015, which addressed the 276 apartment units proposed for property located at the intersection of West Fork Road and Shepherd’s Creek.  Administrator Celarek stated that Development Director Goetzman made a very clear and firm statement near the beginning of the meeting, that this project would necessitate a Land Use Plan Amendment because it does not conform with the current Green Township Land Use Plan.  In order to obtain a Land Use Amendment, Mr. Goetzman explained that there are three primary things that are necessary: 1. Either a major change of economics or other factors have occurred since the Land Use Plan was adopted: 2. That new information not available when the Land Use Plan was passed has been introduced; and 3. That outside information that was not available when the Land Use Plan was passed is now available.  These are the three primary reasons why a Land Use Plan Amendment could be considered.
At the meeting on December 17, 2015, Mr. Goetzman stated that the Trustees were unlikely to support a Land Use Plan Amendment because the Updated Land Use Plan was recently adopted this past summer.  This project can proceed without a Land Use Plan Amendment, but it would be an uphill effort for approval from the Township.  In the past the Green Township Trustees have not supported projects that are not close to the Land Use Plan.  

At the Trustees meeting on Monday, December 14, 2015 Development Director Goetzman explained that the Trustees raised the issue of land use compliance as an issue affecting support of the project.  He also noted that the Trustees raised concerns about traffic issues, as well as sewer and storm impacts.  The number and type of units were also a concern of the Trustees.

At the meeting on December 17, 2015, Development Director Goetzman also stated that because this project does not have a known developer he is very skeptical about the project without the benefit of a developer’s plan.

Administrator Celarek stated that there were 36 residents in attendance at the meeting and all 36 seemed to be opposed to the proposed project.

Bruce Crutcher of First Financial Bank is the primary spokesperson for this project.  Michael Dinn is the Marketing and Demographics Agent for this proposed project.  Both of them made extensive comments at the meeting, but their comments did not change the minds of those in attendance. 

On another topic, Trustee Linnenberg asked Development Director Goetzman to update the businesses in the Five-Points Project because of the recent delay that is being experienced.  Trustee Linnenberg stated that the Bridgetown Finer Meats and another business have asked him questions about the project. Development Director Goetzman stated that he will do that.  Mr. Goetzman reaffirmed that during 2016 acquisitions and easements will be acquired and construction will begin in 2017.

Mr. Goetzman stated that the North Bend Road Zone Change would begin in January and that members of the Land Use Planning Committee had found the site to be complaint with the plan. He would attend the County meeting and provide a report at the first meeting in January. 

There was no need for Executive Session.

The next regular meeting of the Board of Trustees will be held on Monday, January 11, 2016 at 5:30 p.m.
Chairman Rosiello moved to adjourn the meeting. Trustee Callos seconded the motion.  Trustee Linnenberg:  Aye; Trustee Callos:  Aye; Chairman Rosiello:  Aye.  Meeting was adjourned at 1:40 p.m.

ATTEST:
